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PROJECT ABSTRACT:  

In 1981 the National Park Service conducted limited archeological excavations and backfilling at the Chaco-style great house community of Las Ventanas (LA 1328) to mitigate damage to the great house from illegal excavations.  The analysis of the artifact collections from that 1981 excavation has been at the center of a 2010 partnership project between the NPS and the Center for Desert Archaeology (now Archaeology Southwest).   Until now, analyses of the assemblages have focused on understanding the composition and distribution of ceramic and lithic materials across the Las Ventanas community.  This new phase of analysis focuses on ceramic sourcing as a key part of the research approach undertaken on the Las Ventanas Project.  Approximately 160 ceramics will be submitted for neutron activation analysis to the Archaeometry Laboratory at the University of Missouri Research Reactor (MURR). Approximately half of the samples will come directly from the Las Ventanas great house site and the remainder is from sites in the extended Las Ventanas community.  Several ceramic types will be addressed, including Cebolleta Black-on-white, Socorro Black-on-white, Chaco Black-on-white, and, perhaps, other imported Chacoan types (depending on samples recovered during fieldwork).  The results of the NAA sampling will be a report published as an appendix to the final report for the Archaeological Studies at Las Ventanas Project.
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